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MEADOW LAKE AIRPORT (kFLY)
13625 Judge Orr Road,  Meadow Lake Airport (kFLY),  Falcon/Peyton, Colorado 80831-6051
www.MeadowLakeAirport.com
Newsletter  -  New Year  -  2014
This newsletter accompanies the 2014 dues assessment and annual based aircraft inventory.  Both of these items are very important to the success of this airport and we request your full cooperation as early as convenient for you to do so:

2014 Budget:  Your Board of Directors has approved a 2014 budget of approximately $105K, based on 25% of property tax assessments.  This amount allows $60K for Operations and Maintenance, $15K for “local match” to this year’s grant projects and $30K Reserve for local match to the 2016 runway project.  Trivia facts:

  2013  Non-Residential  2014  
  2013  Residential   2014  
 2014  Totals_
Total Market Values:
$ 19,671,951
$ 19,130,761
$ 7,947,953
$ 7,827,010
$ 26,957,771
Total Assessed Values:
     5,676,670
     5,575,250
     721,910
      672,610
     6,247,860
Total Property Taxes:
        379,608
        373,682
       48,328
        47,629
        421,310
Total MLAA Dues:
          96,250
          94,499
         2,400
          2,280
          96,779
Totals fm MLA properties taxes … D49: $285,009   FFPD: $53,807   El Paso County: $48,196   PPLD: $24,991
Annual Based Aircraft Inventory:  For several years now we have been participating in the NASAO (National Assn of State Aviation Officials) Based Aircraft Registry Program.  We simply enter the “N” numbers of based aircraft (and any notes or qualifiers: project, restoration, salvage, etc) and the program pulls FAA data associated with that N-number (type, model, owner, address, etc).  The total numbers of single, multi, helo, jet, etc, are used by the FAA and other aviation organizations to determine the significance of Meadow Lake in the airport system.  In addition, we use the data base to help track down overdue aircraft, close flight plans and assist with ELT reports.  This year, Jviation will be using the data totals to update the Meadow Lake Airport Master Plan and consider/propose future projects to enhance the airport for our existing based aircraft.  We are up to 432 based N-numbers in the data-base and we need your continued voluntary assistance in maintaining the system’s accuracy by providing N-numbers with location on Meadow Lake Airport.  Please email Dave with your N-numbers and hangar location(s).  Thank you 
2013  IN  REVIEW
Wo-ow … what a year!  A quick review of 2013…
Access Control (“on-airport” fencing, gating and easement controls):  Steelock Corporation completed construction of the west-side fencing, the Cessna Drive access gate, and traffic management controls for the hangar area during the fall of 2012.  We’d like to re-emphasize that the Cessna Drive gate is an access control measure, NOT a security gate.  Through the spring/summer of 2013, the gate operator (key pad) was vandalized three times (complaints for “criminal mischief” have been filed with the El Paso County Sheriffs Office).  Anyone noting suspicious activity around the entrance gate is requested to notify any Board member or the Sheriff’s Office as quickly as possible.  The system has been repaired and will be back in operation soon.  Remote openers are still available for $25 ... contact Jeff Moore (494-9110) or Mike Barr (287-4204)

Turf Landing Area:  The Environmental Assessment (EA) was completed in May and the new “Turf Landing Area” was opened to public use in June.  An SOP (Standard Operating Procedure) for use of the area was previously coordinated for the glider operations to include the use of winch launching, and can be found on the MLAA website.  It is currently under review to include coordinated use by powered aircraft desiring to take advantage of the “off-airport”, back-country type environment afforded by the un-improved area.
El Paso County Assessments.  During May and June, Dave and Lee Wolford assisted the El Paso County Assessor’s office with developing a systematic matrix approach to assessing properties on Meadow Lake Airport.  Due to the short amount of time resulting from the Black Forest fire, the proposal was adopted in a draft format and many MLAA members who agreed to our assistance, received a significant appraisal/tax reduction.  We would caution that there may be an additional adjustment during the bi-annual review in 2015.
Taxiway Bravo Upgrade:  Phase I of the west side taxiway (Bravo) and transient ramp was completed in June at a total cost of $811,940.  Our thanks to the CDoT/Division of Aeronautics and Colorado Aeronautics Board and the FAA Denver Airports District Office (ADO) for their support in coordinating grants of $417,967 and $330,747 respectively.  We look forward to Phase II of the ramp and continuation of Taxiway Bravo southbound in future years.

Golden West Energy - Clipper Windpower project:  We were notified during 2012 that Golden West Energy was applying to construct a wind power project of approximately 150 450’-tall wind turbines in the area east and south of Calhan and desired to run 130’ tall transmission lines along the old Rock Island Railroad bed on the north side of Route 24.  We objected to the infringement of the FAR Part 77 airspaces around Meadow Lake and requested that they honor not only the current 20:1 VFR slopes off the end of our runways, but actually give us a 40:1 protection for a future Instrument Approach.  After a number of meetings and negotiations, Renewable Energy Partners, the new owners of the project, have agreed to 80’-tall towers as the lines approach Meadow Lake and to go underground from a position approximately opposite Big R, a little more than 40:1 (they had previously agreed to bury the lines from Judge Orr to Woodman Road).  
El Paso County “1041” Review Program – “Matters of State Interest”:  In 1974, the Colorado Legislature approved HB 1041, “Matters of State Interest”.  In summary, this program was designed to inform local zoning and land use authorities that certain specific types of programs and projects may be of significance to an area larger than just the local area;  i.e.: railroads, super highways, water and some types of sanitation systems, and of course, site selection (and expansion) of airports.  The issue was touched on during our request for extension of the “airport overlay” zoning for Meadow Lake during the fall of 2012, when our request for recognition of FAR Part 77 airspace protection was dismissed as a “1041” that had not yet been adopted by the county.  This past year, the Board of County Commissioners (BoCC) directed the staff to develop procedures for review and adoption of “Activities and Areas of State Interest” as an annex to the El Paso County Land Development Code.  The initial six chapters were approved by the BoCC last June, and we received the draft for Chapter 7 – Airports around Thanksgiving.  The initial draft presented some significant issues and challenges for Meadow Lake and general aviation airports and although we met with the staff prior to the public hearing on December 17th, it was approved by the BoCC with only minor revisions, but with a delayed effective date of March 11, 2014 so that additional amendments could be explored.  Dave Elliott, Lee Wolford and Dave Naffie (Jviation) met with the staff again through January and were successful in obtaining a favorable land use guide that also recognizes Meadow Lake’s status as an FAA designated GA Reliever Airport and the need for airspace protections as well.  The “public hearing” on these amendments will be held by the BoCC on March 11 and although we do not anticipate any difficulties, a show of support would be appropriate and appreciated.  The amended version can be viewed at http://adm.elpasoco.com/Development%20Services/Documents/1041%20Regulations/02-05-140%20posted%2001.29.14%20CHAPTER%207%20redline.pdf.  Questions, concerns and discussion can be addressed to Dave or Lee.
AIP (FAA Airport Improvement Program) Audits:  Part of our FAA Grant Assurances include having an audit conducted for any year in which we receive federal funds totaling more than $500K.  In conjunction with the AIP-20 final land reimbursement grant, we are having audits prepared by Stockman, Kast, Ryan & Company for the years 2003, 2004, 2005 and 2008.  90% of the costs will be covered under AIP-20 and the audits should be completed in time to discuss the results at the General Membership meeting in May.
2014  PLANS
We are planning to use 2014 to rebuild our reserves and begin design of the runway resurface in 2016:

Master Plan/ALP Update ($95K):  After completion of the General Aviation airport study by the FAA, during which Meadow Lake figured prominently as an example of a community airport with regional significance, the FAA notified us that we would remain in the NPIAS (National Plan of Integrated Airport Systems) and continue to be eligible for Airport Improvement Program (AIP) Grants to enhance what we have, but that we would not be eligible for the foreseeable future for discretionary funding for projects such as the new larger capacity runway (an estimated $10M project) described in our approved 2006 Master Plan.  With that new direction in mind, we need to update our growth plan to determine goals and objectives to enhance what we are, what we have, and what we need.  Since our AIP funding is needed to accomplish the runway maintenance in 2016, the state has agreed to fund the “Update”.  One new feature that we will be exploring with the update is an instrument capability.
Runway Design – Phase I (GeoTech Study) ($50K):  The preliminary phase of determining what will need to be accomplished during the runway maintenance project in 2016 is to determine the condition of the asphalt and the base under the current runway surface.
Meadow Lake Airport Capital Improvement Plan  (CIP)
Our current CIP requests FAA Airport Improvement Program (AIP) and Colorado Discretionary Aviation (CDAG) Grants as follows.  A more detailed description will be presented at the GMM on May 14th.
2015:
AIP
GA Entitlement “carryover” to 2016 Runway maintenance (2013 & 2014 already carried over)

CDAG
Phase II - Runway Maintenance design
2016:
AIP/CDAG:  Main Runway Pavemement Maintenance.  It is too early to report on the actual plans to resurface the main runway (this year’s GeoTech study will determine what needs to be done), but we want everyone to start thinking about this very significant project for Meadow Lake.  Asphalt runways are normally expected to have a 15-20 year life span.  Our runway is 24 years old and our CIP currently requests grant funding for 2016 for this $1.6M project.  This includes an estimated $120K “local” match from the airport sponsor (i.e: MLAA).  The Board is attempting to rebuild our runway reserve so that a Special Assessment will not be required, but we need everyone to be diligent in submitting their annual assessments and to look for ways to volunteer where appropriate to help us keep our costs down.  One program the Board undertook was to purchase a crack-filling machine, so that we can maintain the runway on our own.  We had several members, and some non-members, volunteer their time for an afternoon or two during 2013 and we will need additional help this summer to keep this runway in operation pending the 2016 “maintenance” project.  
2017 &
AIP:
GA Entitlement “carryover” to 2019 Taxiway Alpha pavement maintenance
   2018
CDAG:
MIRL replacement.
2019
AIP/CDAG:
Taxiway Alpha Pavement Maintenance.  
2020
AIP/CDAG:
Taxiway Bravo Extension.  
Future (long term):
Admin/SRE (Snow Removal Equipment) building


Extend Taxiway Bravo



Parking Apron Phase II



Construct new X-wind Runway and drainage



Perimeter Fencing



Realign and Extend Runway and Taxiways

MLAA Annual General Membership Meeting

Bi-annual Election of Directors
The Annual MLAA Membership Meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 14th at 6:30 pm at the MLA O&M Hangar.  This is election year for the Board of Directors (2-year terms).  The meeting agenda and any Bylaw amendment proposal(s) will be published in April and we encourage all members to join in this important discussion over the coming month and at the meeting.

Safety and Sanity Corner
The Board has noted, and many members have commented on increasing number of “project” vehicles and deteriorated structures throughout the hangar area.  We would like to remind everyone that the subdivision plat notes and the “GA Airport Overlay” zoning for Meadow Lake Airport (and “through-the-fence” properties attached to the airport) are designated specifically for aviation usages.  As the springtime approaches and we develop plans for a public open house, let’s work together to clean up Meadow Lake and present our best image as El Paso County’s GA airport.
EAA CHAPTER 72   (EAA 72)
EAA Chapter 72 has exciting plans for 2014.  Please visit our website at http://eaa72.org, sign up for the electronic newsletter, and above all join EAA Chapter 72.  Meetings are the 3rd Tuesday of the month, 6:30 PM.

Email Jim Steward at jim@kdsteward.com if you have questions.
AVIATION EDUCATION FOUNDATION OF COLORADO   (AEFCO)
AEFCO, as it is known around Meadow Lake, has 26 students this year preparing to become private pilots.  The class meets Saturdays, twice per month.  We know that many of you have ground school or other knowledge and experience of the required topics.  Please take a look at the schedule for the remaining 4 classes at http://aefco.org/docs/classoutlines/classSchedule.html.  You can help!
During the Aviation Summer Experience, June 11-20, 2014, an introduction to many of those same topics will be taught and we need volunteers to help then also.  So, if you see something you’d like to teach or assist with during the call or the summer program, please contact me.  
We encourage you to stop by the MLAA Hangar and see our students in action, or visit our website at http://aefco.org.  Contact Richard Martin at (719) 683-6587 or email wemartin@sprintmail.com for additional information.
HIGH FLIGHT SOARING CLUB   (HFSC)
High Flights finally returned to regular operation in June 2013 after completing a major overhaul to our tow plane engine.  In September we moved club operations to the turf landing strip.  This increase to our available landing area simplified operations when launching with both winch and aerotow, increases the separation from the main runway reducing impact on power aircraft operations, and allows us to launch to the north, something we couldn’t do before … all in all, a much safer environment for operations.  We will be updating the “Meadow Lake Glider Operations Procedures” to reflect revised operating procedures in our location.
We have continued with our efforts to encourage youth training and have four active youth members and three inactive youth members.  Four of our youth members have soloed and one has completed his glider private pilot license.  We are working with the Civil Air Patrol to allow cadets in local squadrons the opportunity to do their glider orientation flights with a CAP glider that we are hosting.  High Flights has been providing tow services for about 16 flights per month.
High Flights has also been providing flight training for Soaring Eagle Foundation’s Wounded Warrior Project.  We currently have four wounded warriors in flight training.

In 2014, we hope to continue to improve the operating area - filling holes, removing cactus, and investigating ways to make the taxiways and turf strip smoother while retaining the grass and encouraging more growth.
More information is available on the website:  http://highflights.com  or contact John Scott
HYDROWINCH  -  SOARING EAGLE FOUNDATION   (SEF)
Hydrowinch LLC provided a very successful winch demonstration for the opening of the new turf landing area last summer.  However, due to several aircraft issues we did not operate through the remainder of 2013.  We anticipate many more winch operations during 2014, including demonstrations for Doss Aviation and the Air Force Academy, as well as providing winch opportunities for the Civil Air Patrol when their TG-10 glider is fitted with the Center of Gravity hook necessary for safe winch operations.
More information is available on the website:  http://www.hydrowinch.com  or contact Randy Rothe
Soaring Eagle Foundation has been training six Wounded Warriors at Meadow Lake during 2013 in conjunction with HFSC.  Several are near solo and should obtain their Private Glider licenses during 2014.  We are also in the discussion stages of becoming an affiliate of Soaring Society of America, which may facilitate Soaring Eagle Foundation becoming a national organization with the mission of training Wounded Warriors throughout the country.
More information is available on the website:  http://www.hydrowinch.com  or contact Randy Rothe

COLORADO ROTORCRAFT ASSOCIATION   (PRA 38)
PRA Chapter 38 held a 3rd anniversary membership meeting this January 2014.  Chapter 38 has grown from the original six members in 2010, to 19 by January 2012, 31 in January 2013, to our current 44 members as of January 2014.  Chapter members Experimental Rotorcraft (autogyro’s and gyrocopters) based here at Meadow Lake Airport have grown from 1 at the inaugural meeting to 6 as of January 2014 (out of 16 total statewide).  Next Colorado Rotorcraft Chapter meeting - Sat. May 10th, 10 a.m. - Rotorcraft Hangar 8400 Cessna Drive

Meeting schedule and calendar published on Chapter 38's web site at:  http://www.PRA38.org
PIKES PEAK POWERED PARAGLIDER CLUB   (PPPPC)
The Pikes Peak Powered Paraglider Club had another great year of fun at Meadow Lake, where we enjoyed smooth mornings and peaceful evenings watching the sunsets.  We trained several new pilots who now can experience the pure love of aviation along with the rest of us.  Of particular pleasure was meeting many of the pilots who fly or live at Meadow Lake and we encourage everyone to come over, say “hi”, and see what we are about.  We are looking forward to another good year of fun and camaraderie.
More info is available on website:  www.poweredparaglideringcolorado.com or contact Mathew Wich
2014  MEADOW LAKE  CALENDAR
MLAA Board Monthly Meetings … 5:00 pm, MLA O&M Hangar … 

Jan 14, Feb 11, Mar 11, Apr 8, Jun 10, Jul 8, Aug 12, Sep 9, Oct 14, Nov 11, Dec 9

MLA Airport Operators Group … 4:00 pm, MLA O&M Hangar … Apr 8, Jun 10, Sep 9

EAA Young Eagles Rallies … Apr 19, May 24, Jun 21, Aug 16, Sep 20, Oct 18
May 13
MLAA Annual General Membership Meeting … 6:30 pm, MLA O&M Hangar

** Bi-Annual election of Board of Directors **
May 17
“International Learn to Fly Day”  

May (?)
Meadow Lake Airport Public Open House
May 30-Jun 1
“Great Rocky Mountain Canard Rendezvous” … details: www.freeflightcomposites.com 

Jun 11-20
AEFCO Aviation Summer Experience
Aug 9-10
COS Airshow

                                        MEADOW LAKE  COMMUNICATIONS                                        .
How to Get Information:
Airport Website:  www.MeadowLakeAirport.com  (shortcut =  kFLY.us)
If you are a member of the MLAA, or a based pilot, please send us your e-mail contact info.  We provide info on taxiway & runway closures and TFRs by e-mail.  Sign up for news alerts at:   info@meadowlakeairport.com
MLAA Scheduled Board Meetings:  Second Tuesday of every month at 5:00 pm
13560 Piper Lane, Meadow Lake Airport.  (MLAA Hangar)  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..  ..   All members welcome

Officers, Directors, Liaisons:

President
Dave Elliott
interagency coordination
falcon20flier@msn.com
(719)  339-0928  (cell)

Vice President
Scott Dedeker
AWOS, ADC
sdedeker@coflying.com 
(719)  201-0723  (cell)
Secretary/Treas
Jeff Moore
financial management
jtq.moore@gmail.com
(719)  494-9110  (cell)

Director
Mark Shook
MLA website, PRA 38 contact
mark@meadowlakeairport.com
(719)  641-0460  (cell)
Director
Richard Martin
building & vehicle maintenance
wemartin@sprintmail.com
(719)  683-6587  (home)
Director
Mike Barr
airfield maintenance
dmbarr01@msn.com
(719)  287-4204  (cell)

Director
Al McPeak
safety & security
alan@mcpeak.org
(719)  238-6183  (cell)

Airport
Lee Wolford
Chairman
leefly@sprynet.com 
(719)  338-1370  (cell)
  Development
  Scott Dedeker
Member
sdedeker@coflying.com 
(719)  201-0723  (cell)
   Committee (ADC)   Scott Ginn
Member
f15ginsu@gmail.com 
(719)  659-3634  (cell)
Liaison
JD Steward
EAA Chapter 72
jim@kdsteward.com 
(719)  499-3418  (cell)
Liaison
John Scott
High Flights Soaring Club
john.scott@valleypine.net 
(719)  494-3195  (cell)
Liaison
Randy Rothe
Soaring Eagles
randyrothe@gmail.com 
(719)  310-6052  (cell)
Liaison
Mathew Wich
Pikes Peak Powered Paragliders
sungwich@me.com 
(719)  360-9424  (cell)
Liaison
Lee Wolford
AOPA ASN representative
leefly@sprynet.com 
(719)  338-1370  (cell)
